Eagle Lake Property Owners

c/o Keith Park 31 Barkwood Ln Clifton Park NY 12065

4/20/23

Town of Ticonderoga Supervisor

Mark Wright

132 Montcalm St. Ticonderoga NY 12883

Dear Mr. Wright

I am writing you today on behalf of the Eagle Lake Property Owners, ELPOI, to request your continued assistance in improving safety along the Rt 74 corridor as it passes by and thru Eagle Lake.

I would like to once again request your assistance for increased summer police presence along the Eagle Lake corridor and deployment of the towns portable radar speed sign to enforce the Speed limit which has increased resident's safety along that unique stretch of Rt.74 last summer with its use. We certainly hope that this can be considered once again to greatly improve safety thru there in the summer months and prevent future tragedies. Last summer's lengthy sign deployment was greatly appreciated.

I have also reached out to the State Police and Sheriff to cover other holiday weekends with their signs if possible, and help with patrols especially during the ongoing causeway construction. Eagle lake residents feel much appreciation for efforts made to increase safety through the corridor. ELPOI will continue to pursue a plan with the town to purchase and install permanent signs along the lake.

Sincerely,

Keith Park

President ELPOI

cc: Ticonderoga Police Department Chief Adam Hurlburt